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THIS DISPOSITION IS NOT June 4, 2003
CITABLE AS PRECEDENT Paper No. 28
OF THE TTAB Cissel

UNI TED STATES PATENT AND TRADEMARK OFFI CE
Trademark Trial and Appeal Board
In re Speedway Mot orsports, Inc.
Serial No. 75/160, 194
Request for Reconsi deration

Warren G O sen of Fitzpatrick, Cella, Harper & Scinto for
Speedway Mot orsports, Inc.
Cat hl een Pace Cain, Trademark Exam ning Attorney, Law
Ofice 104 (Sidney Mdskow tz, Managi ng Attorney).
Bef ore G ssel, Chapman and Drost, Adm nistrative Trademark
Judges.
Qpi nion by Cissel, Adm nistrative Trademark Judge:

On January 30, 2003, the Board affirned the refusal to
register the mark in the above-referenced application under
Section 2(e)(2) of the Lanham Act. Anong ot her things, our
opi nion expl ained that the application had been anended, in
accordance with applicant’s instructions, to delete

reference to all but two classes of goods and services,

Cl asses 25 and 41.
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This case now conmes up before us for consideration of
four requests nade by applicant on February 28, 2003.

Applicant's first request is for an extension of tine
in which to appeal the Board's ruling. This request is
noot pursuant to Trademark Rule 2.145(d)(1), as time to
appeal shall expire two nonths fromthe date of this
deci sion on applicant’s request for reconsideration. |If
additional tinme is needed beyond that resulting fromthe
due date based on the Board's ruling on applicant’s
reconsi deration request, applicant may file a request to
extend the tinme to appeal with the Director in accordance
with Trademark Rule 2.145(e).

Applicant's second request is for reconsideration and
nodi fi cation of our January 30, 2003 decision, and the
third request is for permssion to file a divisional
application. W have considered the argunents applicant
presents in support of these requests, but both nust be
deni ed.

Essentially, applicant again asserts that the eight
cl asses of goods it deleted fromthe application should be
reinstated, and that after this is acconplished, applicant

shoul d be allowed to “divide out” those classes of goods so
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that an application could go forward as to those eight

cl asses of goods. As we stated on pages 11 and 12 of our
January 30, 2003 deci sion, however, applicant's anmendnent
deleting the eight classes was not a conditional "offer"
whi ch woul d take effect only upon acceptance by the

Exam ning Attorney. Even if that were the case, however,
the Exam ning Attorney nade it clear that fromthat point
forward, the application was considered to have been
anended in accordance with applicant's instructions.

W find no error in our January 30, 2003 decision, and
applicant’s requests to nodify it and to permt applicant
to divide out the eight classes of goods and services are
deni ed.

Applicant’s fourth request is for permssion to file a
suppl enental appeal brief in viewof a third-party
regi stration which issued on July 23, 2002. Although
appl i cant couches this request in terns of filing a
suppl enental brief, it appears that what applicant wants is
for the Exam ning Attorney (and the Board, if the Exam ning
Attorney does not find the new evi dence persuasive) to
consider this registration. 1In order for that to happen,
the Board woul d have to remand the application to the

Exam ning Attorney for consideration of this evidence under
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Trademark Rule 2.142(d), but this is done only when the
evi dence sought to be nmade of record was not available to
submt tinmely, i.e., prior to the appeal. Applicant
characterizes this registration as "evidence not earlier

avai l able,” but we note that this registration issued
several nonths before the Board ruled on this appeal.
Moreover, it is well settled that we are not bound by
decisions regarding registrability made at the exam nation
| evel of the admi nistrative process. Applicant’s request
to file a supplenental brief (and additional evidence) is
accordi ngly deni ed.

In summary, applicant's request for an extension of
time in which to appeal our January 30, 2003 decision is
noot (applicant’s time to appeal runs fromthe nmailing date
of this decision); applicant’s request for nodification of
our ruling affirmng the refusal to register is denied;
applicant’s request for permssion to "divide out" the
ei ght classes which are no longer in the application is
deni ed; and applicant’s request to file a suppl enental
brief is also denied.

As previously noted, Trademark Rul e 2.145(d) and (e)

govern the tinme for applicant to appeal our January 30,



2003 decision or to request an extension of tine in which

to do so.



